INANeN:

CITY of NOVI CITY COUNCIL

Agenda ltem J
January 23, 2012

cityofnovi.org

SUBJECT. Approval to award an amendment to the engineering services contract for the Nine
Mile Road (Taft Road to Beck Road) Repaving project to Orchard, Hiliz & McCliment in the
amount of $12,361 to complete the Michigan Department of Transportation requirements
necessary to complete the projg’r in 2012.

Z/
SUBMITTING DEPARTMENT. Departmen} of Public Services, Engineering Division 6((/

CITY MANAGER APPROVAL,; /%/
EXPENDITURE REQUIRED $ 12,361
AMOUNT BUDGETED SO
APPROPRIATION REQUIRED $ 12,361 (o be included in future budget amendment)
LINE ITEM NUMBER 202-202.00-805.654 (Major Road Fund)

BACKGROUND INFORMATION:

An engineering confract was awarded to Orchard, Hiliz & McCliment (OHM) in February
2010 to complete the design engineering for the Nine Mile Road {Taft Road to Beck Road)
Repaving project. In 2009, the Engineering Division was able to secure $304,000 in funding
from the Oakland County Federal Aid Committee for construction in 2013. In 2010, the
engineering design was awarded in order to have a project that was “"shovel ready” in
anticipation of potential stimulus funds. The plans were developed through approximately
80-20% completion before the project was shelved in anticipation of future funding.

The Road Commission for Oakland County recently contacted Engineering staff o inquire
if the City would be able to move this project forward from 2013 to 2012 for construction.
This project would take the place of another project that for various reasons is unable to
be obligated (i.e. awarded to a coniractor for construction) in 2012, Because this project
is highly ranked, requires no easements or right-of-way to construct, and is almost
completely designed, this project is able to be moved forward for 2012 construction.

There are several tasks that remain to be compieted in order to construct the project that,
require amending OHM's coniract. All federally funded projects must meet Michigan
Departiment of Transportation (MDOT) and Federal requirements, and be bid by MDOT.
Some of these requirements have changed since the time the project was shelved (for
example, MDOT infroduced new specifications in 2012} and must be revised accordingly.
Additionally, staff has identified a few items since the project was shelved that should be
addressed, such as the school drive entrance at Thornton Creek and pavement markings
and signage associated with passing zones and pedestrian crosswalks. The attached
proposal by OHM indicates that an additional $12,361 in design engineering would be
needed to fully prepare the project for MDOT bidding.



The project includes the repair and repaving of the existing roadway with a limited
amount of curb and gutter replacement. The project will also improve the pathways
ramps for compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and improve the mid-
block crossing near Galway Drive and Thornton Creek Elementary. The total construction
cost is currently estimated to be $541,000, of which $304,000 is grant eligible. Construction
of the project would commence in mid to late summer 2012.

RECOMMENDED ACTION: Approval to award an amendment to the engineering services
contract for the Nine Mile Road (Taft Road to Beck Road) Repaving project to Orchard,
Hiltz & McCliment in the amount of $12,361 to complete the Michigan Department of
Transportation requirements necessary to complete the project in 2012.
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